
Prayer Chain-Sacred Heart maintains an 
active prayer chain.  If you have a prayer 
request or would like to become a part of 
the prayer chain through email or phone, 

please contact Mikayla Hurt at 402-705-3521 or 
altarsocietysacredheart@gmail.com 

 
 

CCD/CYO News 
No CCD/CYO Classes until further notice. 

 
Altar Society News 

Reminder! Altar Society dues of $15 are due 
for each member. Please submit to Mikayla, 
Lisa or Chelby at your earlier convenience. 

Thank you! 
 

 Seminarian of the Week: 
Please pray for Scott Nicholas Schieuer from  

St. Jospeh’s in Lincoln. 
He is currently a seminarian at  

St. Gregory the Great Seminary.  

 
 
 

 
 

Looking for an opportunity for your children to follow along 
with the Mass and learn the Catholic Faith?  MagnfiKid is 
the ideal spiritual guide for your children, perfectly 
adapted to their lives: 

 

• to accompany them on the path of daily prayer; 
• to help them develop and nourish their spiritual 

lives; 
• to hand on to them our rich Christian spiritual 

values; 
• to encourage them to participate fully in the life of 

the Church. 

Every week, MagnifiKid offers: 

• All the readings and the prayers of the Sunday Mass 
with explanations of the difficult words and the 
meaning of the rituals; 

• A suggested prayer for Morning and Evening; 
• Many suggestions on how to live the entire week 

with the Lord; 
• Various games, a comic, and activities to help 

children learn about Christian life and culture; 
• A page intended for the parents with suggestions 

for family prayers. 

  You can preview MagnifiKid free of charge online 
at   https://us.magnificat.net/flipbook/KID/197/ 
The bulk rate of MagnifiKid is $15.50 per year and it goes 
from January 2020 – December 2020.  If you are interested, 
please contact the office.  

Sacred Heart Catholic Church 

 
Fourth Sunday of Easter 

 

May 3, 2020 
100 W Pine Street 

Kenesaw, NE  68956 

 
Parish Mailing Address: 

P O Box 407, Doniphan NE  68832 
Office:  402-845-2707; Rectory:  402-845-4477 

Father’s Phone: 402-326-5168 
e-mail address:  stanns@cdolinc.net 

www.sacredheartkenesaw.org 
Office Hours Mon. – Thurs. 8:15-11 am 

Pastor:  Fr. Adam M. Sughroue 

CONFESSIONS: 2nd Wed. of Month, May 13th 4:45-5:15 pm 
 

MASS SCHEDULE AND INTENTIONS 

Sunday, May 10th     11:00 am Virginia Peters  
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STEWARDSHIP: 04-26-2020 
                

Adult              $200.00       Weekly Budget                    $607.77 

Plate                 $0.00       YTD Budget                      $14,404.03  

Children    $0.00       YTD Actual                       $33,720.74 

                                                        TD Surplus/(Shortfall)                 $19,316.71 
 

 
TOTAL:               $200.00 

 
Thank you for your donations! 

 
 

PLEASE NOTE: There are a number of masses 
open for intentions at Sacred Heart.  Please 
consider having a Mass celebrated for 
someone you love, living or deceased.   

There is no greater gift!  Envelopes can be found on 
the back table for your request.  The customary 
offering for a Mass in the Diocese of Lincoln is $10 
however, Fr. Sughroue will gladly offer Mass without 
an offering.  
 

 

FYI - New ministry schedules will be created once we know 
when Masses will resume. 
 

Online Day of Reflection with Fr Timothy 
Gallagher, renowned author and speaker, Sat. May 
9, 9:00am-3:00pm on the topic “Overcoming 
Spiritual Discouragement”. A free-will offering is 
asked for the live-streamed talks and handout by 
Fr. Gallagher, sponsored by Our Lady of Good 
Counsel Retreat House, Waverly: 
www.goodcounselretreat.com, 
goodcounsel@cdolinc.net, 402-786-2705 
 
Women's Care Center will be located in Lincoln at 

5632 S. 48th Street, directly across the street from 

the abortion clinic. To find out how you can help 

support this life-saving pregnancy resource center 

coming to Lincoln go to 

https://supportwomenscarecenter.org/locations/li

ncoln/ or contact Sarah Kroner Women's Care 

Center Project Manager/Registered Nurse PO Box 

6954, Lincoln, NE 68506-6954 email: 

kroner_sarah@yahoo.com office: 217-741-5177 

 

Please continue to give to your parish.  Our collection 
numbers are way down due to no Masses.  I know times are 
tough for everyone, but if you are able to still give, it is 
greatly appreciated.  You may mail to PO Box 407, 
Doniphan, NE 68832, drop off at the office (slide under the 
door), or call me to set up a direct deposit.  You also have 
the opportunity to give through the Lincoln Diocese 
website:  https://lincolndiocese.aware3.net/give/ 

  
Job Opportunity: Full-Time Maintenance Manager for the 
Catholic Center, Waverly. Includes overall maintenance and 
grounds of the Marian Sisters Motherhouse, Good Counsel 
Retreat House and Villa Marie School.  Competitive pay, 
health insurance. Prior experience in maintenance, 
facilities, handiwork preferred.  See 
lincolndiocese.org/employment - inquiries and resumes by 
May 1: 402-786-2705 or 
Al-Zach@cdolinc.net.  
 

Confirmation and First Communion are postponed.  Once a 
date is determined, it will be announced. 

 
Charity & Stewardship Pledge Cards we be mailed out to 
you by the end of this week.  Enclosed are letter, your 
pledge card, and an addressed envelope to mail your 
pledge card back to the Diocese.  Thank you for your 
generosity! 

 
Coronavirus Precautions at Sacred Heart 

There will be NO Masses, CCD/CYO, Stations of the 
Cross, or Confessions until further notice.  You are 
welcome to pray individually in the church, but we 
cannot hold gatherings at this time.  If you need to 
have a confession, please call Father to set up a 
time. We will keep you updated by email, online 
bulletins, and answering machine message. Office 
hours may start to vary, but please contact me on 
my cell phone if needed (402-984-8110).  I am 
working on getting access to some information 
from my home (Mass Intentions, emails, etc.) 
Thank you! Christine Quist 

 

Ministry Assignments 

 
Reader  

Servers  
Offertory  

 

 
Reader  
Servers  

Offertory  
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